Barrhill Development Association

Meeting


Draft Minutes, Monday August 18, 2008 at 7:30pm

in the Memorial Hall

1. Attendance
Paul Torrance (PT), Irene Allinson(IA), Alan Tuffs (STAR group)(AT),  Dave Holtom (DH), , Len Clark(LC),  Celia Strain (CS),  Louba Hodgkinson (LH) John O'Pray (JOP) Frank Claytonsmith(FC), Douglas Niven(DN), Lily Niven(LN)Jo Russell (JR),  Duncan Barr(DB), Fionnadh Ratchford (FR), 


2. Apologies

 Helen Allen (HA),  David Bowling (DBo), 

3. Minutes of the meeting held on 7th August were approved


4. Matters arising 

4.1. Walks and footpaths working group
It was suggested that the council should be asked to provide maps. Failing this, the required maps will be purchased.


4.2. Contact with the windfarm developers/  community benefit

At the past meeting of the Joint CCs concerning community benefit,  Barrhill proposed an administrative structure which gave a single funding body the role of monitoring funds, but where decisions about the way  in which funds were used, would be up to the individual communities. Each community should have an allocation of funds and that allocation should be weighted according to the proximity of the windfarm.

Mr Nick Larkin proposed that there should be a single pot of community benefit, with money from all of the new windfarms and that each community, including Girvan, would have an equal opportunity to bid for the funding of projects. He also suggested that the fund administration body should be staffed by a team of experts.  

It had been proposed, by  the Joint CCs, that they should enlist appropriate help and guidance and that the developers should be asked to provide the necessary funding.
Barrhill's response will be discussed at a special CC meeting on Thursday, 20th August.

5. Forming a community company

FC and JOP had taken the decision to form a Community Interest Company further. 

The name of the company would be Barrhill Community Interest Company.
It was necessary to decide upon the first subscribing directors who would be responsible for forming a company. Additional directors would be co-opted onto the board once the company was formed. All directors would need to resign at the first AGM and replaced by elected directors.

It was agreed that the maximum number of directors would be 9 and that FC, JOP and DH would be the subscribing directors with DH as the company secretary.

The Community Action Plan will be used as the basis for the memoranda and articles.

The Community Association will be approached to ask if the address for Barrhill Community Interest Company may be the Memorial Hall.


6. Community Action Plan Launch
Booklets had been printed and received. LN and DN kindly offered to distribute them throughout the village.
Many within South Ayrshire Council and other agencies have been invited. 
Cathy Jamieson will not be able to attend as it is the election hustings, her new assistant Jamie Cossar, will be representing her.  Sandra Osborne has accepted our invitation.

FR agreed to write a press release.
There will be a form for residents to complete to indicate their interest in being part of a working group and to register their interest in being a member of the Community Interest Company.

Members of our community were nominated to speak. (Programme for the evening attached)
AT was asked, and he agreed, to speak about the Community Futures Programmes and community engagement.

IA, LN and HA kindly offered to prepare refreshments.

It was suggested that a few of the young people in Barrhill should be asked to be waiters/ waitresses.
It was agreed that we should purchase a banner of the Barrhill vision.

To set out the hall on the evening, it was agreed that we should meet up at 5.30pm



7. A date for the next formal meeting has yet to be agreed.
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